Davie County School Health Advisory Council Minutes November 14, 2014

The Davie County School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) met at 12:00 Noon on Friday November 14, 2014 in the Board Room at Central Davie Education Center. Chairman Mike Garner welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order. New member Deborah Mace from RHA Behavioral Health replacing DeMarco Odum and visitor Aubrey Draughn, Social Worker for DCS were welcomed and introduced to the members who were present. He asked if there were changes or correction to the minutes from the September 26, 2014 meeting. There being none, Andreia Collins made a motion to approve the minutes as received. The motion was seconded by Lynn Yokley and carried.

1.	Noel Grady-Smith	Director of Curriculum	Lori Dingler	School Nurse
2.	Jami Lawhon	Davie County Cooperative Ext	Sherry Wilson	School Nurse
3.	Daughn Baker	Child Nutrition Director	Paula Seaford	School Nurse
4.	DeeAnn Reavis	Student Assistance Program Coordinator	Amber Samuels	School Nurse
5.	Lynn Yokley	Lead School Social Worker	Ruth Campbell	SS Admin Asst
6.	Dr. Clio Austin	Medical Advisor		
7.	Beth Weatherman	Principal of CDA & Director of Student Services		School SW
8.	Katie Nail	Counselor, CDA	Guest	
9.	Andreia Collins	Social Worker/ Parent	Aubrey Draughn	
10.	Mike Garner	Chairman Parks & Recreation		

Staff to Council:

11. Susan Dorsett Parent

12. Paula Allen Allied Health Science Teacher13. Deborah Mace RHA Behavioral Health

OLD BUSINESS

Attendees:

Wellness Policy Update- Daughn Baker reported that she and Mr. Wallace were planning to meet in January to go over required policies and review State BOE requirements. Mr. Wallace was not present at today's meeting.

SCHOOL HEALTH UPDATE- Sherry Wilson (Kathy Bokeno, Lead School Nurse not present)

- There are 30 Diabetics in the DCS system this year, 13 are at DHS.
- Staff Flu shots were given to 291 staff members and/ or dependents through the annual Flu Shot Clinic held in October sponsored by Walgreens.
- Nurses are busy doing vision/hearing and BMI's at each school for 1st, 3rd, 5th and 7th graders, discussions are being held to include 2nd and 4th vision screening in the spring.
- 8th grader are continuing CPR classes, there are now 10 mannequins and an AED trainer that nurses are using. Nurses along with health teachers are doing hands only CPR training this year.
- 8th grade classes are also being taught stroke awareness known as "FAST" by Joseph Ashburn and a Novant employee.
- 4 schools (CZE, WEMS. CES and SDMS) are currently participating in a Healthy Community Study, Lori Dingler, school nurse at CZE and WEMS reported the program targets Obesity, BMI, Physical Activity, Community Programs and Diet. Representatives have been to all 4 schools and spoke with the Child Nutrition Department. The report is that they are very impressed with the programs, nutrition and physical activity available to our students. The participation in this

- program by parents/ students was far more than expected. More updates on this program as they become available.
- There is a new law that goes into place November 2014 requiring all schools have stock epi pens and staff trained. We have 75 trained staff members who are credentialed to administer epi pens through NXC Medical Care Commission. Free Epi Pens for schools were obtained again this year.
- The ZOLL AED'S are being updated for "HANDS ONY", the 2 rescue breaths they were programmed with are being removed.

DENTAL UPDATE- Paula Seaford (Debbye Kruegar, State Dental Hygienist, not present)

- The Dental Van is now serving middle schools and high school; the numbers will be reported at the next SHAC meeting.
- WRD is in the planning stage of a dental sealant clinic. The clinic will be a five day process, students K, 3rd and 4th will be screened will parental consent and at no cost to the student/parent. More info will be available later.

NEW BUSINESS

- Jami Lawhon, Davie County Cooperative Extension representative reported they were having a 9 week healthy nutrition class at CES for the 3rd graders. 120 students are participating and the class will include taste testing. This is just another great program to target child obesity.
- Mike Garner, Parks and Rec Director asked to spread the word and encourage young boys and girls to sign up for the basketball program. The sign up numbers have been low and he is concerned that students/parents did not receive/understand the new Peach Jar Information System. Noel Grady-Smith suggested he get the info to her department and they could make teachers aware to let students/parents know or to check the Peach Jar Info System for upcoming messages.
- There is a new Board Policy (6127) and procedure re: Epi Pens in the schools
- There is also a new Immunization requirement that will go into effect July 2015; this will impact our next school year requirements. More details available later.
- Beth Weatherman shared that she and Kathy Bokeno had met with Dr. Hartness regarding several phone conferences calls Kathy has had with the DC Health Department as well as the State Health Department regarding Ebola. DC Health Department will keep the schools informed and up to date on how to handle potential exposures. This information has been shared with the BOE as well.

Dates remaining for 2014-2015 SHAC Meetings are as follows: February $6^{\rm th}$ May $8^{\rm th}$

There being no more business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:35pm.

Respectfully submitted Kathy Bokeno, secretary